
From: Veldran, Katherine
To: katie.phillips@dhec.sc.gov <katie.phillips@dhec.sc.gov>
CC: Austin Smith (austinsmith@gov.sc.gov) <austinsmith@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 8/20/2015 12:30:13 PM
Subject: Contact

Attachments: J. Thomas McElveen, III.eml
Haley Mottel.eml

Katie,
It was a pleasure meeting you this morning. I look forward to working with you.
I spoke with Senator McElveen and he looks forward to your call - attached is his contact card. I also attached Haley 
Mottel's contact card who also works in the legislative shop. When available please forward Director Heigel's letter to 
Rep. Garry Smith.
Please let me know if you need anything.
Thank you,
Katherine

Katherine F. Veldran
Director of Legislative Affairs | Office of Governor Nikki Haley
O: 803-734-5124 | C: 803-767-7583
KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
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